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Ventura County does an amazing job managing fair and
free elections. Having worked at my local polling station
and at the state level as well in Hawaii prior to moving
here, | have direct experience with how much work goes
in to ensuring citizens have the ability to vote and it
humbled me. | also had direct experience with
Republican poll watchers trying to disrupt the process
with a bogus set of instructions. WE DO NOT NEED AN
ELECTION ADVISORY COMMITTEE in Ventura County.
Please vote NO!

Margaret A. Morris & Alan M. Feit
2091 Sunridge Drive
Ventura CA 93003


mailto:morrisfeit@yahoo.com
mailto:ClerkoftheBoard@ventura.org

